
 

New Plymouth City Council Meeting 

MONDAY 

June 15, 2020 

6:00 P.M.  

New Plymouth City Council Chambers 

 

On the 15th, of June 2020, the New Plymouth City Council meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor 

Ricky York.  

 

The pledge of allegiance was led by Councilwoman Balcer. 

 

Roll call was taken with council members Bill Warnke, Tom Hoppell, Cora Kurth, and Eileen Balcer in 

attendance.  

 

Staff members in attendance were City Clerk Danielle Painter, City Attorney Dan Chadwick, City Engineer Andy 

Gehrke, Deputy Clerk Marianne Gatchell.  

 

Guests present were Dale Williamson. 

 

June 1st ,2020 City Council Minutes – Action Item  

Councilman Warnke moved to approve the June 1st, 2020 City Council minutes. Councilwoman Balcer 

seconded the motion. Motion carried.   

 

Claim Approvals – Action Item 

Councilman Hoppell moved to approve the claim approvals totaling $24,713.73. Councilwoman Balcer 

seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 
New Business –   

a. Discuss current and upcoming projects- Co-op Rd has taken longer to complete due to the death of an 

employee onsite as well as things slowing up with the Covid-19 pandemic. The Hinkley’s Subdivision 

Project has been abandoned.  Weise property annexation will be brought to the Planning and Zoning 

Commission on Monday June 22nd, 2020 with plans to develop the area. Bulls-Eye Pest Control at 205 W 

Blvd New Plymouth will also appear at the Planning and Zoning meeting applying for a conditional use 

permit to conduct business on the property. Kiwanis Restroom project has been delayed due to issues with 

Covid-19 which means it might not make the July 14th completion deadline. City engineer Andy Gehrke 

emailed UVC to get an update. They are waiting on the frames for the lock systems. They are prepping 

the floors and roof.    

 

Department Reports 

a. Payette County Sheriff’s Report- Councilman Hoppell noticed that there seems to be a hot spot of police 

activity between the 100 Block of S Plymouth and the 360 Block.  
 

Mayor & Council Comments 

 

Mayor York let the council know about Public Works employee Dax Pearson who was injured by a horse at a 

rodeo June 5th. He suggested sending a care package or flowers from the City. He also said that Dax was hoping 

to be released from the hospital this week.  

 

Mayor York also wanted to start a discussion with Planning and Zoning to rezone the area between Mill and Ada 

Rd.  

 

He also was happy to hear that the rodeo and fair will be taking place in New Plymouth this year.  

 

City Clerk Danielle Painter wanted to commend the Library for the hard work they put into the Summer Reading 



Program. They did a great job staying within the safety guidelines for Covid-19. They were still able to give the 

children of New Plymouth a really great reading program.            

 

 

Adjournment 

Councilman Warnke moved to adjourn the council meeting.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman 

Kurth.  Motion carried. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:326 P.M. 
 
 
Approve:       Attest:  
 
 
  

________________________                   _____________________________ 
Rick York, Mayor                             Danielle Painter, City Clerk   


